

      MINUTES OF THE HUNTERS HILL BRIDGE CLUB COMMITTEE MEETING





           4 March 2020
PRESENT:  C. Sheldrake, R. Templeton, B. Allen, L. Allen, G. Lawson, K. De Palo
APOLOGIES:  F. Templeton, H. Sharwood, H. Hobbs
MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING:  Agreed 
BUSINESS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MEETING: 
1. Congress:  Now booked for 20 September & confirmed verbally with Council. GL will request written confirmation.
2.  Xmas Party: The room has not yet been booked, but GL will make request to Council.
3. Directors Course:  KDP confirmed that 4 members attended the course & have now been advised that, on successful completion of the exam, they will be given computer training.
4. Curtains: Done.
5. Bushfire Appeal: A donation of $2479 has been made to the Red Cross. CS has advised both the ABF & the NSWBA. RT has sent red points file to David Weston. HS still to advise concerning article to local papers.
6. Beginners Lessons: CS will commence lessons on Thursday, 5 March & has 13 paid participants & another 2 possible.  

7. Intermediate Lessons: KDP has a list of topics from Nigel Rosendorff & it was agreed to proceed with first lesson on card play on 14 March. KDP will start advertising immediately.
8. Improvers Lessons: Carried forward.
9. Member Complaint: The member who made the complaint does not want his/her name given to the subject of the complaint. Therefore, no further action to be taken.
10. Honour Boards: In progress.
CORRESPONDENCE: 

1. A card has been sent to Carolyn Molloy.

2. Bob Ternes received an invoice from Pianola. LA will change the notification address with Pianola.
MEMBERSHIP SECRETARY’S REPORT:
It was resolved to approve the applications from Ellen McKeown & Gerald Levy. Total members now 316 (2019: 301), of which home members are 242 (2019: 233) & associates are 74 (2019: 67)
NEW BUSINESS:
1. Corona Virus: It was agreed that, in the event of a member contracting the virus, the Committee should seek immediate advice of the appropriate Health authority. KDP will advise members of Club policy on this matter.
TREASURER’S REPORT:
See attached.
BA advised that the Club made a profit in February of $2148.

BA also presented a table demonstrating the strong growth in player numbers over recent months. 
TOURNAMENT SECRETARY’S REPORT: 

CS advised of upcoming events for March. She is also having some problems with finding directors for Fridays in April/May while Angie is not available.
MASTER POINT SECRETARY’S REPORT:

RT advised that all February green master points are up to date& that red point files have been sent to NSWBA.

Meeting concluded 11.30am                                          
                                        NEXT MEETING:  April 1, 10.30am
To Do:

1. GL to continue to liaise with Council regarding the Congress & the Xmas party dates.
2. BA & CS to change bank signatory details.
3. KDP to start advertising intermediate lessons.
4. HS to advise when she is ready to proceed with improvers’ lessons.
5. LA to notify Pianola regarding change of address for invoices.

6. KDP to send out Club email advising intermediate lessons & Corona virus policy, as well as requesting players arrive 10 minutes before play & attaching Table Talk.
